
  September 2, 2021 Edition Activities for this Week - As a reminder, 
our activities are designed around our guests and 
registered guests only. NO OUTSIDERS PLEASE! 
• Friday 7pm Horseshoes - Meet at the North 

end of the clubhouse for an evening of 
fun and good competition! 

• Friday 7pm Texas Hold’em - Anyone 18 
years of age and older is welcome to 
play. There is a $20 buy-in. Every-
one is welcome to come try your luck 
and show off your poker face!  

• Saturday Morning 50/50 - The 
50/50 sellers will be going around. 
The proceeds  fund our activities 
throughout the season. If you miss 
the sellers coming around, stop and 
see John on Michelle 21 for your 
tickets! Last week’s winner was Nicole Rentas. 
Also, this will be the last 50/50 for the 2021 
season! 

• Saturday 10am - Kid’s SUPER BINGO - Join 
us up at the Clubhouse at 10am sharp for the 
final Kid’s Bingo of the season.  All kids will 
win a prize! Don’t miss it! See you there! 

• Saturday 1pm to 6pm Labor Day Weekend 
Celebration - Reference the flyer later in this 
newsletter for more details 

• Saturday 7pm - Hayride: This will be the 
last Hayride of the season! Meet at the 
office. Parents are encouraged to join the fun. 

• Saturday - Labor Day Weekend Continued - 
Reference the flyer later in this newsletter 
for more details 

Weekend Visitors We have a FULL HOUSE 
this weekend on our weekend spots! As always, 
let’s extend them a warm and safe welcome! A 
full campground means there are more people 
around. PLEASE remember the speed limit of 
5MPH  and please remind children NOT to play in 
the roads and be aware of their surroundings! 

Site Rent Pricing for 2022 - We realize 
that during this Pandemic, we have all been im-
pacted with inflated prices on most everything, 
this has made for difficult times for some. We are 
happy to announce that we have decide that there 
will be no  increase in site rent pricing for the 
upcoming 2022 camping season. We also have 
begun accepting Winter Storage Deposits for 
renewing contracts. These are due by October 1st. 
We are able to accept pre-paid winterization 
requests and cart storage. As always, these are 
pre-paid services ONLY. 
Happy Birthday Happy Birthday to: 

• 9/6: Debbie Wong 
• 9/6: Cathy Boulerice 
• 9/6: Guy Thompson 
• 9/8; Jack Gammon 
• 9/8: Norman Rowley 
• 9/8: Stephen Morse 
• 9/9: Chase Morse 
• 9/9: Scot Nolan 

Happy Anniversary Happy Anniversary 
this week to the following: 

• 9/3: Matthew & Michelle Lawrence 
• 9/6 Kristen McKenzie & Steven Seminick 

Weekend Forecast 
• Friday - Partly to mostly cloudy. Slight chance 

of a rain shower. High near 65F. Winds NW at 
5 to 10 mph. 

• Friday Night - Partly cloudy skies. Low 51F. 
Winds light and variable. 

• Saturday - Generally sunny despite a few 
afternoon clouds. High 72F. Winds WNW at 5 
to 10 mph. 

• Saturday Night -  Partly cloudy skies in the 
evening, then becoming cloudy overnight. Low 
56F. Winds light and variable. 

• Sunday - Considerable cloudiness with occa-
sional rain showers. Thunder possible. High 
near 70F. Winds S at 5 to 10 mph. Chance of 
rain 60%. 

• Sunday Night - Overcast with rain showers at 
times. Low 57F. Winds light and variable. 
Chance of rain 60%. 

• Monday - Rain showers in the morning becoming 
more intermittent in the afternoon. Thunder 
possible. High around 70F. Winds WSW at 10 
to 15 mph. Chance of rain 50%. 

• Monday Night - A few clouds. Low 53F. Winds 
W at 5 to 10 mph. 



Updates from Previous Events: 
• Monday Night Adult Bingo - Thank you to 

everyone who joined us for our last Adult 
Bingo of the season. We ALL hope that by 
next year will be back to normal! I would like 
to thank my helpers this year - Judy Fallon 
and Anthony Biasini. Our big winners this week 
were Kathy Ashline & Meagan Watson. Every-
on have a Safe & Healthy Winter! 

   Thanks Again, Cindy Smith 
Important Dates to Remember: - As we 
wind down our season, please keep in mind these 
important dates: 
• TODAY - All previous invoices for site rent 

and power are now OVERDUE and we can not 
renew your contract for next year until your 
account is current. 

• TODAY - We are now ready to begin the 
process of renewing contracts for the 2022 
season and setting up winterizations at either 
the Blue Haven office or the Tom Miller Road 
office. 

• September 13th - This is our next scheduled 
Meter Reading. This will cover any power used 
from the July reading until then. Minimum 
rates apply. Any power used after this reading 
will be on your Spring Meter Reading. 

• September 17th - The end of season meter 
bills will be ready to be paid at either office. 

• October 1st - This is the Official Closing of 
our season. All Winter Storage Deposits are 
due by October 1st. This is a minimum of 25% 
of your contracted amount. 

• October 11th at 4:30pm - The WATER will 
be shut off to the entire park for the season. 
Please plan accordingly. 

• March 15th - This is when the second 25% 
installment of your 2022 site rent is due 
bringing you to 50% paid 

• April 15th - This is when the third 25%  
installment of your 2022 site rent is due 
bringing you to 75% paid 

• May 1st - Although we typically have the 
water on by this point, this is our Official 
Opening Day of camping season 

• May 15th - This is when the fourth and final 
25% installment of your 2022 site rent is due 
bringing you to 100% paid. 

• Mid-May - Opening Meter Reading. This will 
cover any power used from the September 
13th reading until this reading. 

If you have ANY questions or concerns, please 
see Tim in the office. 
Newsletter Content  
Have an interesting story to tell? Do you have a 
recent or soon to be Graduate to celebrate? Any 
Birthdays? E-mail tm@plattsburghrvstore.com to 
have it included in future editions! 

Lost & Found 
One thing that our 
community does REALLY 
well is look out for each 
other and their stuff. 
The lost and found is no 
different. People 
sometimes leave things 
behind or things fall off 
from a golf cart. When 
someone finds something out of place, it often 
gets turned into the office to be claimed. If it is 
something of value, it will often find itself on our 
Facebook page, otherwise, we keep items that 
get turned into the office. We have everything 
from sweatshirts, to jewelry, to ear buds, and 
even some squirt guns! Feel free to stop by and 
claim what’s yours! 
Update for our Canadian Families! 
WE STILL MISS YOU! Not a day goes by 
without our Blue Haven Community miss you! 
Every day without each of you is ONE day closer 
to when we will see you again! STAY SAFE! 
Back to school Safety - It is that time of 
year again, the infamous “Back-to-School” 
season. We spend a lot of time reminding the 
kids to be safe, but we could ALL use a reminder. 
• Practice Safe Driving in School Zones. 
• Allow extra time to get to your destination. 
• Slow down and pay attention while driving. 
• Know the speed limit and follow it. 
• Put down the phone. 
• Watch for pedestrians. 
• Go slowly past parked cars. 
• Always maintain a safe following distance 

behind School Busses. 
• In traffic, avoid “cutting” in front of a bus. 
• Be prepared to stop when the bus stops. 
• Never pass a stopped school bus. 



 

Saturday’s Events 

September 4th Starting at 1 pm to 6 p.m. 

DJ music up by the clubhouse 1 p.m. to 6 p.m. 

Cindy’s Margaritas and a select bar 1 p.m. to 6 p.m. 

Kids Carnival games from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. 

Dunk Booth (weather permitting) 2 pm to 4 pm 

Face Painting 2:30 to 3:30 

Adult Redneck games 3:30 p.m. to 5 p.m. 

Food will be available for purchase 

from 12:30 to 5pm 

(Hamburger, Cheeseburgers, hotdogs, michigans, italian sausages, and drinks)  

And soon to be…. The Famous, “Frank Fries”!!!!                                 

Come up and enjoy all the fun!!! 

                 



Sunday’s Events 

Poker Run is here!! 

Sunday September 5, at 1 p.m. in the field by the Clubhouse. 

This time we have a lot of prizes for a drawing at the end of the run. 

Grills, gift certificates, wine, liquor and much more… 

Registration starts at 12:30 so come early to sign in.  

$5.00 per person and must be 21 to play. If you do not have a cart, 

come on up and we can try to help find you a ride. 

Cash payouts for 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and worst hand. Any additional funds will 

be donated to the Ellenburgh Depot Fire Department and EMS. 
 

Final Dance  

7 p.m. - Dance with “Just Us” at the Clubhouse 

Bar will be open 


